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	BLAIRGOWRIE AND RATTRAY COMMUNITY COUNCIL


Draft Minutes of the Community Council ordinary meeting 
held on 13th July 2023 at 7pm at the BaRi Building and online via ZOOM.
	ATTENDANCE

BRCC Members

David Cuthill (DC)

Steve Johnson (SJ)
Pete Richardson (PR)

Samantha Stewart (SS)
Sue Hart (SH)
Jamie Louise Morrison (JLM)
Lesley McDonald (LM)

	Vice-chair
Treasurer


	Councillors 

Bob Brawn (BB)
Caroline Shiers (CS)

8 members of the public 
Laura Rodger (minutes)
	APOLOGIES
Scott MacGregor (SM)

Gina Purrmann (GP)
Clare Damodaran (CD)
Tom McEwen (TM)
Pat Marshall (PM)
ABSENCES

Fire Service
Police Service

	Item 1 – Welcome and Introductions 
DC welcomed everyone to the meeting at 19:02. The vice-chair asked all attendees for permission for the minute taker to record this meeting solely for the purpose of writing up the minutes; she will not share the recording and will delete it as soon as the minutes have been written. DC made all aware that no fire alarms are planned and the location of emergency exits and bathrooms.
	Actions



	Item 2 – Apologies 
Apologies received from GP, SM, CD, TM and PM 
	

	Item 3 – Adoption of draft minutes of the 8th of June 2023 meeting
Minutes proposed by SJ and seconded by PR.
Decision: Minutes approved with no amendments.
	

	Item 4 – Police & Fire Reports 

Fire Report:
Blairgowrie Community Fire Station completed 11 HFSV in June 2023 and would encourage anyone looking for home fire safety advice to request one through the Scottish Fire and Rescue service website. This is especially important now due to the cost of heating crisis; we would invite anyone who has concerns about a friend, family member or neighbour to get in touch.

Firefighters (FFs) from Blairgowrie attended Blairgowrie Holiday Park to meet with owners and discuss caravan and outdoor safety. Local girls from Blairgowrie Rainbows visited Blairgowrie Fire Station over two nights, to learn about our role in the community as part of their fire safety badge. FFs from Blairgowrie Fire Station teamed up with Perth and Kinross Council Visitor Ranger team, and Police Scotland provide fire safety, water safety and responsible camping tips to visitors at Clunie Loch There had been an ‘extreme’ wildfire warning issued by Scottish Fire and Rescue Service and we asked all visitors to be responsible when out camping.

Firefighters from Blairgowrie Fire Station have been out walking the streets with colleagues from Police Scotland, Perth and Kinross Council Community Wardens and Strathmore Centre for Youth Development - SCYD in June. Speaking to young people about fire safety, water safety, anti-social behaviour and the dangers involved in exploring derelict and unsecure buildings. This work will continue into July where we hope to chat to many more young people over the coming weeks and encourage safer choices like attending the services provided by Strathmore Centre for Youth Development who have lots of free activities on throughout the summer months. FFs from Blairgowrie have been involved in raising awareness of the former Royal Hotel in Blairgowrie within SFRS, the public and partners agency and contacted the owner which in turn lead to its securing. We will be hosting our first station open day since 2018 this summer. On the day we will see the return of our FFs Challenge, where local businesses and community groups will battle it out to be firefighters for the day. We will also have our fire engines, fire engines from Scottish Fire Brigades Heritage Trust, the American fire engine, bouncy castles, hot and cold food, a raffle, toy stall, RTC demonstration, an opportunity to learn CPR with First Aid Perthshire along with lots more fun for all the family.

Police Report: (taken from weekly Commander’s Bulletin)
The dangers of webcam extortion were highlighted. The police have also brought to our attention that the SSEN Resilient Communities Fund is open. It was also noted that the lovely summer weather is here which makes us spend more time outdoors. We must consider risks to safety so here are a few tips to help have a safe and enjoyable summer. Everyone wants to see our countryside and enjoy our waterways and coastline particularly with swimming pools being closed. But please remember, any area of water, including reservoirs, canals and rivers can hold hidden dangers and this is particularly pertinent for those who might wish to swim to the islands found on the Tay at Perth. With many stretches of water in the county being located in remote areas, help will often be some considerable time away, so take responsibility for your own actions and make sensible decisions to stay safe around waterways.

In April 2022, Police Scotland refreshed its local policing survey to gather views from Scotland’s diverse communities. Your Police 2022-2023 remained open throughout the year and helped us understand people’s opinions of policing in their local area, as well as tell us about any concerns regarding their area which was affecting their safety or wellbeing. Your feedback via the survey has helped us ensure that our policing services in your community were high quality by supporting the communities we serve. 
	

	Item 5 – Gran Fondo: presentation and Q&A

DC gave apologies as there was supposed to be a presentation but this has not occurred due to a miscommunication. In lieu of this, a short discussion was held, with CS happy to pass on any questions. DC attended a meeting with Gran Fondo reps. A number of people expressed concerns, including a honey farmer who won’t be able to move their produce. A further problem DC was alerted to, was that Blairgowrie is a commuter town. People do not necessarily start at 8am and finish at 5pm. The Grand Fondo representatives responded that on the 4th of August, the road (Bridge of Cally down to Blairgowrie) will be closed between 12:15pm and 5pm. Organisers will endeavour to keep the roads open for as long as possible. On the same day, between 11:15am and 8:15pm in the evening, road to Guildtown will be closed. The road from Guildtown to Perth will be closed until 6:45pm. There will be soft closure and hard closure. There are two routes to accommodate different cycling abilities. Road closure timings have been circulated on a poster. community@granfondoworlds.com can be emailed with any queries. A member of the public said that DC had been told different things from what they have been told at other meetings. DC reiterated that the road closure map/schedule should be studied carefully so that those affected can plan accordingly. The onus is on the road user to plan ahead. A note of this will be expedited to CD so as to spread the message. PR and DC emphasised that if members of the public do have concerns, emails should be sent as soon as possible. A member of the public highlighted that communication has been poor, particularly considering that it clashes with the Perth Show. A member of the public affiliated with the Perth Show also noted that they did not hear about this prior to January. CS informed that it went to the Environment Infrastructure Committee and it was asked if Perth Show had been consulted – Gran Fondo confirmed this and said that talks with them were ongoing. CS highlighted that no complaints can stop this now; we just need to make the best of it and make sure that lessons are learned for next time. There are no compensation packages for businesses affected. Perth Show has had to spend money to get diversion signs created. 
	

	Item 6 – Matters raised by members of the public
a. Black Gate Croft Lane

SM has had to maintain the bushes by the black gate as it has caused access issues for deliveries to Thirty-One. This is the back of the public toilets and should be the council’s responsibility. BB will take action on this once he has the details.
b. Parking in Kirk Wynd

A member of the public attended and raised this issue, providing an image of the layout of Kirk Wynd. It is one of the oldest streets in Blairgowrie and was not built to cope with 21st century traffic. Currently vehicle ownership averages two per family – these vehicles park partially on the pavement. This restricts usable road width to a single track. The present condition of the resident’s West Wall is in very good condition. The condition of the wall on the border of Kirk Wynd has been damaged and the resident has had to pay for the repairs themselves. The resident has made the roads department aware of the damage. The roads department stated that insurance would cover repairs, but this has not come to fruition. The damage is being caused by lorries going across uneven surfaces. The wall was not built to withstand the strength of the vibrations. The member of the public has been in touch with PKC, but they responded to say that it was the resident’s responsibility. CS pointed out that there are not any other places for residents to park, so it is a difficult balance to strike. Some residents have not had their bins emptied on several occasions due to parking problems. A plan is being drawn up for a consultation to try and alleviate this. CS will take action on the resident’s concerns, particularly regarding insurance. This will be itemised on the agenda next month. DC proposed no parking on bin collection days. CS highlighted that this is an issue in many places in Blairgowrie and Rattray. BRCC secretary received four letters from neighbours on Kirk Wynd who state that they are fed up with bins not being emptied, as the bin lorries cannot fit up and down the street. DC noted that “Access for bin collection” stickers for offending cars could be helpful. Furthermore, there are currently two postcodes for Stormont Lodge Care Home, Upper Allan Street & Kirk Wynd. CS said that they are attempting to rectify this issue. A fire engine recently struggled to get up Kirk Wynd and had to knock on doors to get cars moved. CS said that PKC is trying to find solutions. BB went to the care home, but they currently do not know how they could change the SATNAV. However, it has been proposed that signage can be put up to let people know about the access issues. BB received correspondence from PKC, which also suggested that residents should not park there on bin days. The residents would like a site meeting with the authorities. CS noted that this will happen once proposals have been drawn up. 
c. Fly bags on the fence behind the West Park development

Members of the public are questioning why these are needed next to a woodland area. LM is currently looking into this issue to see if there is anything that can be done. LM intends to go into Home Bargains to discuss this further. Fly bags are plastic bags with fluid in them that attracts flies and kills them. GP was under the impression that the area behind the development was supposed to be a nature reserve. A member of the public stated that they could understand why this may be used in businesses for hygiene reasons. However, the woodland area has wildlife that relies on flies as a food source.
d. Giant Hogweed in PKC depot and on public footpath
BRCC Secretary was alerted about this, and it has been raised with PKC. CS also raised this with PKC. This is a dangerous plant, which causes burns if touched. A member of the public enquired how they could report other rogue areas. CS confirmed that this should be logged on MyPKC. They will then be provided with a reference number.
	BB

CS

GP

LM

CS

	Item 7 – Matters arising/reports back
a. Resilience/Flooding (PR)
Police, fire and Hunter Hope were unable to attend a meeting, but there is potentially £10k funding from SSEN for more resources for the resilience team. 
b. Climate Action (DC/JLM) 
 DC said that a meeting was held on 27/06 regarding speeding up the transition to net zero. They honed in on the outcomes from the Aberfeldy meeting, under 8 headings: creating an Eco hub, revitalising homes, improving regional transport, empowering active travel, Eco homes, carshare, foodshare and community harvest.  DC noted that Blairgowrie & Rattray already do a lot of these things. LM said that Blairgowrie & Rattray was not part of the first phase of this funding as we were already well down the road with activities, but are now into the second phase, and attempting to keep Blairgowrie & Rattray in the running for future funding.  LM noted that this may come to nothing, but hopefully, we will get more from it. We have a town bus, which could be more accessible and reach more places, and there are talks with Stagecoach about this. DC asked what the biodiversity group are doing to be ready to apply for funds if/when the time comes. A member of the public asked if these meetings are reported on. JLM replied that they are happy to make the information that they have provided available. A member of the public thought that meetings were happening behind closed doors and that the community was not being fully informed; SS responded that they should request this information from PKC councillors or PKC directly. Innovate UK are putting out feelers, not taking decisions. A member of the public asked if BRCC were purchasing an electric car for the town. SS responded that BRCC are not purchasing an electric car. Last month the Climate Cafe held a meeting regarding air pollution. The World Health Organisation will be lowering acceptable emission levels imminently. 

c. Twinning 
SM and GP are in Brebières.  A member of the public has kindly donated a wreath for the BRCC Chair to lay at their Bastille Day ceremony.  
d. Maintenance in Blairgowrie and Rattray (CS)
PR said that the residents of Carsie have handed a petition to BB and CS. This needs to be sent to PKC. CS highlighted that a petition is not as effective during an ongoing process. Carsie residents are asking an office bearer of BRCC to endorse the petition. LM asked for clarification on why the petition is not currently effective. CS answered that this is because the growing season will be over by the time it will be dealt with. BB stated that even if the argument is accepted for Rattray common, it does not apply to Carsie. Vote: DC asked who was in favour of him signing the petition on behalf of BRCC.
Decision: Majority in favour. DC will sign the petition on behalf of BRCC.
e. Citizen of the Year (SS/SJ)
SS updated that the citizen of the year presentation has been completed and the awards were given out at the volunteer party which was organised by BRDT. Winners were: COY - Ian Richards, YPOY - Connor Graham, CGOY - Friendship Cafe. The community group trophy is still to be delivered. SS noted that the event very well. DC expressed thanks on behalf of BRCC for all the hard work put in by SS, her team and the Blairgowrie Advertiser for their work on this.  To be put to the bottom of the agenda. 
f. Nativity (DC) 
Progress is being made. A document has been drafted and agreed in principle. Waiting for official confirmation.
g. November 5th Event (SS)
Deferred to next meeting. 
h) Junction Reform/Perth Street (CS)
White lines have been redone. More will be updated on at the next meeting.
i) Riverside Car Park  
Letter from BRCC to CEO of Castle Water has been sent.
j) Top-up Tap
Letter to Scottish Water has been sent. Awaiting a response. 
k) Removal of James Street Barriers

DC updated that there has been confirmation from PKC that this is hand. SS will let the resident know that this is being dealt with. This can now be removed from the agenda. 
	DC

GP
SS

	Item 8 – New Projects
No new projects. 
	

	Item 9 – Traffic Matters
No update. 
	

	Item 10 – Planning Matters 
a) Marfield Site, Rattray
BB updated that there is going to be affordable housing. 8 houses and 36 flats. The application is in. SS noted that a couple of residents had raised concerns that this could not be done because of conservation requirements. BB said that the trees will be staying and that the site plan is on the website. A member of the public raised the issue that the plans do not show the proper boundaries – for instance their home is six metres out of place. DC asked if this had been raised with the planners. BB noted that this is an indicative plan and only an idea; this is not an accurate plan. DC asked for clarification on what kind of planning permission they are requesting. BB confirmed that they are going for full planning permission. BB also highlighted that planning permission processes does not mean that they will go ahead in reality. BB stated that the member of the public could raise an objection and speak to the planning department. CS requested the member of the public’s contact details so that she can correspond with him directly. The member of the public noted that based on these plans, his house will be three metres from a block of flats. The reality is that his property would be two metres away. 
	

	Item 11 – Chair’s Report

This has not been received, as SM is not in attendance. 
	

	Item 13 – Treasurer’s Report
Admin 

June balance


£224.28
Minutes

£30
                £194.28
June balance


£194.28



Projects
June balance


£5,457.96
July Balance


£5,457.96
Fireworks/Community Event
£211.89
Resilience


£4,261.12
Well (Defib)


£184.77
Bench



£253.52
Christmas Tree/Festive

£446.56  
Wish Tree


£100
	 

	Item 13 – Secretary’s Correspondence. 
Perth and Kinross Health and Social Care Partnership are looking to the public to help shape the future of health and social care services and want to understand what is important to our communities. They would like to invite residents to their drop-in sessions to share your views throughout July/August at various locations across Perth and Kinross. There will also be a range of interactive ways you can express your views. Drop in at Blairgowrie Community Campus on the 31st of July between 6:30pm – 8:00pm. 
	

	Item 14 – Councillor’s Reports
BB updated that SM was after white lines being put in at two locations; these have both been put in. A meeting will be held at the end of August regarding maintenance. There have also been residents concerned about parking on Balmoral Road; he is working on taking this issue forward.
CS stated that police and fire service are doing patrols, good, positive work to engage with young people who are putting themselves in danger. DC endorsed these sentiments and noted that these efforts should be applauded. CS also noted that young people have had a hard couple of years. Positive meeting about the park proposal at the top of Hatton Road. Interesting meeting with the Co-op Member Pioneer; BRCC may want to promote this programme. There have been issues with the cycle network and its maintenance. It is hoped a meeting will be organised to address these issues. A consultation regarding council tax will be held.

	

	Item 15 – AOCB
A member of the public enquired about whether PKC had traced the Rosemount Care Home owners. BB confirmed there has been no movement on this. A member of the public also raised the issue of the bracken on the side of the care home; they would like to ask PKC if they would consider having it cut, since the plant contains carcinogens. BB and CS will look into this. 
SS noted that one of the benches on the bench trail has been damaged beyond repair. This has been captured on CCTV and this will be taken forward with the police. 

The Walkathon will be held on the 5th and 6th of August. This is the third year of the Walkathon, for 24 hours to raise money for the Wellbeing Hub and the maintenance of the Bench Trail. 
The Highland Games are on Sunday 3rd of September. 

CS noted that the site visit to Marlee quarry by the Reporter was well handled and very thorough. 

DC raised the issue of the unsightly boarded-up windows at the Royal Hotel and the possibility of a mural. LM noted that there is now a ‘too many cooks’ situation and they may have to scale back involvement in this project to just being controlled by the Business Association.

Meeting closed at 20:59.
	BB

	Date of Next Meeting:  10th August 2023, 7pm at the BaRi Building & 6.45pm online.
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